
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1391 
 

Asked on 29 November 2022 
 
 
MR R MOLHOEK ASKED TREASURER AND MINISTER FOR TRADE AND 
INVESTMENT (HON C DICK)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to 2019-20 to 2021-22 Overseas Travel which Queensland Treasury 
Corporation has reported on the Open Data Portal—  
 
Will the Treasurer advise (a) the departure and return dates for each trip and (b) a list 
of meetings conducted during each trip? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
No overseas travel was undertaken by QTC Officers in 2020-21 and 2021-22. 
 
In 2019-20, the dates of travel were as follows: 28 July to 2 August 2019, 22 September 
to 3 October 2019, 3 to 6 February 2020, 2 to 5 September 2019 and 19 to 24 January 
2020. 
 
For the travel conducted 19 to 24 January 2020, a QTC staff member accompanied the 
then Under Treasurer and participated in meetings with management, clients and 
customers of OpenGov, a United States based company that provides cloud software 
solutions for government entities. 
 
The remainder of meetings in the travel identified above were conducted with fixed 
income investors. The details of these meetings are commercially sensitive and cannot 
be disclosed. 
 


